
MINUTES 
Cunningham Creek Elementary PTO  

3/8/2022 | 9am  | Meeting called to order by Michele Gooch  

In Attendance 
 Co-President -Candace Moore and Michele Gooch, Parliamentarian-Reka Beane, 1st VP- Jessie 

Conklin, 2nd VP-Sandra DeLuca, Kirsten Chavez, Josh Dinger 

Principal Update 

• Thank you for everything – everyone is very appreciative of the PTO 

• Looking at playground upgrade/replacements.  The first playground will be the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 

set and then the kindergarten set will be addressed. 

• There will be a lot of power washing and spring-cleaning during Spring Break 

• Currently we have 629 kids, lots of positive feedback from new students and families 

• 2 to 3 teachers may not be returning next year due to transfer requests or moving.  Recruitment 

has already begun. 

• As of today, there will be 36 ESE students, 2 teachers, and 3 paras leaving with the re-zoning.  

We are simply reducing the self-contained classes from 15 to 10/12.  We would like to focus on 

the General Education growth at CCE. 

• Lots of fun treats and field trips are being planned around the school.  They are working hard to 

prep for testing. 

Old Business  

• Approve meeting minutes from 2/2022- Jessie Conklin and Sandra DeLuca 

• Discussed the recognition of the School Counselor, Crossing Guards, and Bus Drivers 

• Thank you, Staples and Chick-Fil-A, we were able to put together a nice Valentine gift for 

all CCE Staff 

• Pop-It Grams were very successful, raised $976.90 

• Spirit Day at Taco Twosday at Don Juan’s on 2/22/22, raised $500.00 

• Lunch Room Volunteer sign-up was posted 

• Spirit Socks were sold for a week, we will have an update on money raised at the next 

meeting 

New Business 

• Lost and Found will be donated after March 23rd 

• RC Rewards for Top Dollar Classes are the last of our prizes for the teachers (1 hour off). 

3/8: Ramos – Reading Dr. Suess and making Oobleck 

3/9: Zitzewitz – Outdoor time with donuts and juice 

3/10: Fuata – St. Patricks Day Craft 



• CCE Family Fun Night – March 23rd 

o Bingo, Photo Booth, Book Fair, Spirit Wear, Preorder Pizza and Soda 

• Silent Auction – March 23rd to March 30th 

o If you know or can help with Business Donations please let us know so we can 

get you in touch with Alisa 

o Classes get back 20 Percent of their basket 

• Kona Ice is coming March 30th for Pep-Rally for FSA 

• Seckinger Scholarship – Information has been sent, deadline is April 15th 

o Sandra DeLuca will be on the committee to review the essays 

• Grant Request – Extended Day would like a movie subscription paid for 

o Approved for $538.00 

• Grant Request – ESE/PREK would like money to help with the Learning Garden 

o Approved for $500.00 

• Beautify CCE Project – Lay the boarder down in front of the school that was ripped up 

the prior year and replacement boarder needed to be installed.  We have a company 

coming to do this in conjunction with mulch.  

o Approved for $1200.00 

• PTO Board 2022-2023 Positions still open.  We have only one person that is interested in 

the Secretary position.  This has been forwarded to the nominating committee. 

• FSA Testing Proctors Needed 

o Mandatory Training on April 1st (15 minutes) 

Meeting was adjourned 

Next meeting April 12th at 6p 
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